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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

Term 3 
 

Week 8 
 

Life Education Van 
 

12th September 

Choir Rehearsals 
 

14th September 

Choir  

Festival Theatre 
 

Week 9 
 

Life Education Van 
 

Week 10 
 

26th September 

Sports Day 

 

 

27th September 

End of Term 

School Finishes  

2:00pm 

Leadership News  

 

Dear Families, 
 

Sports Day information is included in today’s newsletter. Children     

remain in the same team as last year with their siblings and new       

children have been allocated to a team.   Looking forward to seeing 

families at  Sports Day on Thursday, 26th September. 

 

At present we are beginning to consider enrolments for classes in 2020.   

To do this, we also need to know if students will be leaving our school; 

so not returning in 2020. 

 

We have families with children on a waiting list for our school, so we 

really appreciate your assistance in letting us know if your child/

children are leaving. 

 

If your child is not returning to our school in 2020, please complete the 

tear off slip in the newsletter  and return it to the Front  Office.           

Alternatively, you could ring the Front Office and notify us that your 

child/children will be leaving at the end of the year. 

 
Cherie Collings 
Principal 
 

 

Students leaving end of 2019 

Student’s name: ………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 

Year Level: ……………………………………….. 

 

Parent’s name: ……...………………………………………………………………………….... 

□ My child/children will not be returning to The  Pines School in 2020. 

School attending in 2020: …………………………………………………………………….. 

 



 

Sports Day Information 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

Sports Day this year will be on Thursday 26th September. 

On Sports Day students arrive at school by 8:40am and go to class as normal.   At 9:00am activities will 
begin with the whole school involved in a health hustle on the oval. 

 

From 9:30am to lunchtime Junior Primary and Primary classes will be participating in tabloid events.  
After lunch, Junior Primary students will participate in the invitation marathon on the oval while        
Primary students participate in the championship races. 

 

Primary students who are not participating in the Championships will sit in their house colour groups to 
cheer on their teams.   Primary relays will follow, with the Junior Primary students joining their house 
teams to watch. 

 

We expect Sports Day events to conclude before 3:00pm.   Parents are welcome to take their children 
home at the conclusion of events, but children must be marked off the class roll before leaving.              
Remaining students will return to classes after events, to be dismissed at 3:00pm as normal. 

 

Our Sports Day teams are Red, Blue, Yellow and Green.   Your child knows what colour they are in.   
Children are encouraged to come dressed in house colour clothing or wear coloured accessories            
e.g. ribbons, but clothing must be sun-smart and allow for active participation i.e. t-shirts with 
sleeves and appropriate shorts.   We do not expect families to buy new clothing for Sports Day.            
Students need to wear shoes that allow active participation such as sneakers or sandshoes. 

 

Students are allowed to colour their hair with sprays, hair chalk etc. at home before the start of the day 
but they must not bring any sprays (hair colour, body sprays etc. to school. 

 

All students must wear a sun-smart hat or school hat all day, as well as sunscreen. 

 

Any children coming to the school who are not participating, must be actively supervised by a parent/
caregiver at all times.  

 

There will be a sausage sizzle available for $2.00 at recess and lunch.  There will be freshly cooked   
pumpkin soup to purchase for $1.00.   The canteen will be available for lunch orders as usual. 

 

If there is inclement weather (rain) a decision will be made at 8:45am on Thursday morning about 
whether Sports Day can go ahead. 

 

A map and program for Sports Day will be sent home on Wednesday, 18th September. 

 

Thank you for your  support, looking forward to an excellent Sports Day. 

 

Sam Konnis  

Deputy Principal 

for Sports Day Committee 



 

 

Congratulations to Sahar in Room 25 for 

coming third place in the Bendigo Bank 

Road Safety poster competition. This was a 

state-wide competition for students under 

12 years of age to promote safety on our 

roads.  

 

 



 



 

 

From your Pastoral Care Worker … 
 

Dear School Community, I just wanted to update 
you all that I have been allocated some more   
funding through School  Ministry Group (SMG) for 
an extra couple of days to work in the Reception 
classes with the Wellbeing Classroom using         
Kimochis.    

Kimochis are cute toys that all have different   
characters and are used as tools to help us work 
through our feelings.   The Reception classes and I 
are having a great time. 

On Sports Day I am hosting a morning tea at recess 
time for families of Rooms 1, 2,3 and 4 to give you 
an opportunity to meet the Kimochis.  I look       
forward to sharing and meeting you in OHSC Chill 
Out Room. 

Just a reminder that Breakfast Club on Tuesday 
and Friday mornings is in the Kitchen (Technology 
Room) through the Library doors, before school and 
that everyone is welcome.   We have fruit if your 
child needs some for the day, cereal and toast and      
sometimes scrambled eggs. 

Room 27 & 28 Market Day 

When:  Tuesday W eek 10, Septem ber 24  

R-3 classes w ill be called over  to the hall throughout the day  

Cost: 50c - $4 (range of products and services) 

 



  

 

 

 

              DONUT DAY 

 

WE ARE HAVING A DONUT DAY ON WEDNESDAY, 18TH SEPTEMBER.       

ALL ORDERS NEED TO BE RECEIVED AT THE CANTEEN BY MONDAY,     

16TH SEPTEMBER.  You can also order online using the qkr app 

under special food day.  Donuts are $3 each and you can      

order extra’s 

Chocolate  strawberry  cinnamon  

There is also a lamington gluten free option available  at a 

cost of $3. 

NORTH HAVEN  

SLSC  

$60 NIPPER MEMBERSHIP  

$150 FAMILY MEMBERSHIP  

(1 SPORTS VOUCHER PER FAMILY   

MEMBERSHIP)  

NIPPERS COMMENCES THE 12/10/2019  

  

NORTH HAVEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 44 
AUSTRALIA DRIVE 2, NORTH HAVEN  

  

Email nippers@northhavenslsc.com.au  

Saturdays  

1pm-3pm  

Free  

Come and 

Try  

Ages 5-13  

All  

Welcome   



 



 

 

Don't miss out on your chance to secure an Early Bird 
Discount for October's clinics 

 
    

  

 

Registrations are open for our popular Adelaide Thunderbirds School Holiday Clinics! 

  

Every Adelaide Thunderbirds School Holiday Clinic is different, with Adelaide Thunderbirds athletes and 

Netball SA coaches teaching your youngster new skills at each session.  

  

Register before Sunday 15 September to receive a 10% early bird discount! 
 

  
  

  

 

   

  

5-7 years clinic 
  

Date: Tuesday 8 October 2019 

Time: 9am – 11am 

Venue: Priceline Stadium 

Cost: $49.00 

10% early bird discount cost: $44.10 

Registrations close Wednesday 2 Oct. 
  

Register 

 

 

   

  

8-10 years half day clinic 
  

Date: Tuesday 8 October 2019 

Time: 1pm – 4pm 

Venue: Priceline Stadium 

Cost: $65.00 

10% early bird discount cost: $58.50 

Registrations close Wednesday 2 Oct. 
  

Register 

 


